
 

 

 

 CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

November 8, 2021 
 

Mayor Dunmire called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were, Clerk Pam Windell, Treasurer Lori Huggins, Council Members 

Doug Huggins, Chad Rappe, Kimberly Claussen, Brandon Windell, and Tom 

Long.  Also, present were Attorney Scott Garwood, Chief Lamb, Sue Cole, Cody 

Holsapple, Jim Closson, and Charlie Dunmire. 

 

The minutes from the October 11th meeting were reviewed and approved. 

 

Chief Lamb presented the police report.   

 

Due to Covid-19 there will be no lunch with Santa this year.  Pam will talk to the 

fire department and see if they will drive Santa around Macon on a fire truck. 

 

Mayor Dunmire requested a $1,000 donation to the Macon Community Food 

Baskets.   

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Long to 

donate a $1,000 to Macon Community Food Baskets.  Motion carried. 

 

Kris Thompson submitted receipts for his improvement project at 237 N Front 

Street.  Receipts totaled $25,543.90 the TIF agreement is to pay $25,000.00 of 

reimbursement cost. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to 

reimburse Kris Thompson $25,000.00 of TIF funds.  Motion carried. 

 

Alderwoman Claussen presented the profit and loss reports. 

 

Attorney Garwood presented Ordinance No. 2021-28, an ordinance for the levy 

and assessment of taxes for the City of Macon for the fiscal year commencing 

May 1, 2021 and ending April 30, 2022. 

 

A motion was made Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Long to 

approve Ordinance No. 2021-28.  Motion carried. 

 

Treasurer Lori Huggins presented the Treasurer’s report. 
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A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to 

pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

Alderman Long presented two quotes for insurance.   

 

Jim Closson with IML-RMA was present to answer any questions about insurance 

coverage.  He would like to have some public works training at the community 

center. He would also like to inspect the parks in the spring. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Long, seconded by Alderwoman Claussen to 

accept the quote of $12,791.00 from IML-RMA.  Motion carried. 

 

A newsletter will go out next week.  It will include information about the food 

baskets and welcome the new businesses that have opened in Macon. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to 

adjourn.  Motion carried. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


